
March 2022 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Currently have 1 custodian on leave with a worker’s compensation injury. 
- Reviewing our daily schedules to maximize cleaning of the buildings. 
- Reviewing cafeteria cleaning and responsibilities of custodial staff. 

Maintenance 

- Signed contract for Football Field Maintenance with Team All Sports 
- Just completed maintenance on our zero turn lawnmower for summer mowing 
- Preparing for classroom moves and maintenance request for summer work 

 

Property Acquisition 

- Demolition of 768/774 is complete 
- Environmental Study of 300-306 Clay St., 782 3rd St. and 778 3rd St are scheduled for 

next week. 
- Appraisals are completed for the properties listed above and we are in negotiations on 

purchase prices of these properties. 
   

School Safety 

- Officer Ripberger is attending a State Wide training in June.  
- Vape sensors are going to be installed in bathrooms over the summer   

Transportation 

- Bus 4 broke down on 3/5 with the Track team.  Repairs are going to be around $5,000 
- We also had 27 extracurricular trips in the month of February. 

Student Attendance 

- Current Enrollment is 777 – 410 at LES and 367 at DHS.  We are at 92.21% attendance 
for the year.   93.89% at LES  90.40% at DHS 

 


